
As I write this, I am two days back from the USA/Canada 

Forum in Reno, Nevada. What a trip! PDG Henry and I 

went out early to take in the sights and they were 

wonderful. Along with 44N FVDG Mike Leahey, his wife 

Mary, and 44H SVDG Marie Valliere, we drove around Lake Tahoe and visited Virginia City.

PDG Henry and FVDG Mike went fishing on Lake Tahoe on Tuesday, September 19 and I am

happy to say there were no incidents! 

The Forum began on Thursday, September 21 and ran through Saturday, the 23rd. Eighty-eight

classes were offered and I wish I could have attended them all. It is always a great learning

experience and a wonderful chance to meet up with old friends and make new friends. The

guest speakers at the Sessions were interesting and informative. I returned with lots of new

ideas, new plans and knowledge on how to make a Facebook Reel! I encourage all Lions to take

advantage of all that the USA/Canada Forum can offer. It is a great way to learn skills that will

last a lifetime in Lions and your personal and professional endeavors. I know that I will be in

Louisville, Kentucky next September eager to learn!

Service hours for August are 1849, leaving a balance of 36,785 hours to reach our goal!

DG Toni
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Greetings from our SVDG

I have been busy visiting several clubs and getting to know more of you and the
wonderful things you are doing for your communities. It is always amazing what
can be done when we follow our passions. I am learning what each of you are
doing but also what each of you need in hopes to prepare to help our district
continue to grow and prosper with sustainable service. I encourage all clubs to
complete a SWOT analysis so your members have a chance to say what is
important to them and your club. You will identify your strengths and weaknesses
and then build a plan to work on them. By doing this, you can get re-energized
and also identify areas of need, possible new activities that the club can be
involved with. The more we do for service projects, the more opportunity we have
to invite new members to get involved with a club. I look forward to learning more
as my year continues and to being able to assist each of you in whatever you and
your club may need.

    SVDG/GLT Pam Prentiss
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Comments from MCC Eric

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum

Returning from the 47th annual USA/Canada Leadership Forum in Reno Nevada, the
group of NH Lions who attended came back informed and energized and looking
forward to utilizing the skills which were learned to strengthen and grow our
organization to better serve those in need.

Of the more than 90 seminars and meet & greets, there was something to interest
every Lion. Socializing with old and meeting new friends across North America is
another way to sharpen our skills to meet the Mission of 1.5 million members by June
30th 2027.

“As our community needs change, Lions need the leadership abilities to be the
change to meet those needs”, Lion Jama Wahl, Forum Chairperson.

If you missed this years forum consider attending next year in Louisville Kentucky,
Sept 5th-7th 2024, you will not be disappointed!
Eric Lindberg

    MCC Eric Lindberg

    MD44 Council Chair

Global Leadership Team
The multiple district has started working on leadership trainings for officers and for
anyone interested in learning more about becoming a leader. As more information
becomes available, I will pass it along to each of you. As I have stated before, I highly
recommend the RLLI course. It is packed with wonderful and useful information that
you can use right away in your clubs but also that you can use in your everyday lives.
You will be hearing about Mission 1.5 from all of us. It is International’s membership
growth plan. We need leaders to help get more members so we can do more service!
I strive to be able to provide you with quality training to help develop quality leaders
at all levels. I know many were able to attend the recent USA/Canada Forum and are
bringing back to us some very useful information. I look forward to being able to
attend this next year! I encourage you to email me with questions and also your
needs for trainings. I have heard the new platform may be ready around January. It
is my goal to learn it and then be available to you all to train you how to use it.

       SVDG Pam Prentiss

       Leadership Coordinator
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a 100th for the Nashua Lions. In between is the
USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum, known by most
as the Forum, in Reno for six days including the travel
days a(that old Maine adage, “You can’t get there from
here.” is especially true trying to fly from Maine to
Reno with only one layover!). If you have never been
to a Forum, Karol and I agree that the eight global
forums are the event that Lions do best. You spend
three days in 12 classes that you choose from 70 to 80
options and hear world class motivators at the meals to
rev you up to return home to SERVE once again with
gusto!

At the LCICON 2023 in Boston, Maine and all New
England Lions were commendable and all over the
place. It was great seeing so many of you all there. The
delegates elected our own Lion Mark Lyon of CT to be
Third International Vice President, with Lion Lyn as his
PIS. All the Constitution & By-Law changes proposed
passed overwhelmingly. And the Association is still in
good hands with the new elected leadership. Of
particular note, our own Lion Steve Middlemiss and
LeeAnn Middlemiss, of NH, will continue New
England’s remarkable string of IDs and Partners-in-
Service serving the world of Lions.
I thank all of you again for this honor to serve Lions
and the world. We trust that we have done our best to
represent all Lions world-wide, and plan to continue
this service to you.

Many thanks again!

     Lion John W. Youney,
     Past International Director 2021-2023,

     & Lion Karol Kish Youney,
     Partner-in-Service
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TALES OF THE POST-SERVICE TRAIL UPDATE

October 2023

THANK YOU!
THANK YOU!

AGAIN!
AGAIN!

Again, Karol and I need to thank you so very much for
all your and support for our last two years serving as an
International Director for the Lions of the world plus for
what turned into a three year campaign to be elected
thanks to a pandemic. 

We met Lions from all over this planet, and worked
hand-in-hand with our Executive Officers, 34 other
elected Directors, a few Board appointees each year,
and the magnificent staff, to make sure that Lions
International met your needs to serve your
communities. I trust we did so for these last two years.

But now we are back to our local Lions roles, “sort of”.
Someone once told us that the election as an ID does
not end at becoming a PID but is a life-long avocation.
It is a role that we welcome as you and Lions
International
have invested a lot in training us to serve the world of
Lions and we will give back as long as God is willing to
give us the strength to do so. So if you have a need, or
even just a question, you know how to reach us - we do
still know how to travel to you.

And on that note, we have been active, but all in New
England to date. Two trips to NH and one to MA so far.
And we will be doing charter anniversaries, which are a
joy. Whitefield’s 70th is around the corner this week
and I trust many of you will be there. Then we have
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How Many Words Does a Guide Dog Know?

When I started pondering this question, the
obvious way of figuring it out was to start listing
words, and word combinations. Twenty words
immediately came to mind, although there are a
few more, not as frequently used. Almost all of the
words give her directions, like “right” or “left” and
some are requests for assistance like “find a seat.” I
have without any effort on my part taught her a
few, too. Perhaps it would be more accurate to say
Jewel has learned a few for herself – words that
have significance to her, like “cat”, “patio”, and
“gazebo”, three of her favorite things. It’s a joyful
experience living with an intelligent animal,
especially one who is dedicated to help me live and
walk safely in the world.

You can help us jump-start the new Lions year with
a donation to the DogSight Project!

Please make checks payable to LSHF with DSP on
the memo line. Checks should be sent to: 
Gregg Kleiner
DSP Treasurer
PO Box 94
Keene, NH 03431

Thank you all for your generous support!

     Linda Piekarski
     Chair, the DogSight Project
     lpiekarski@ne.rr.com
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This is a wonderful, magical, beautiful time of year. We
are blessed to live in New England where the Autumn
leaves put on a magnificent display every year. The reds,
golds and yellows mingle with the still green conifers
making a tapestry like no other. Yellow and maroon
chrysanthemums are on display on many door steps
lasting until the first hard frost. Now imagine not being
able to see any of this. There’s still the crunch of the dried
leaves that rise from underfoot as you walk. Someone’s
baking apple crisp—yumm, it smells good. Were those
geese honking as they fly South? There are lots of autumn
pleasures to be enjoyed, even without vision, but I’ll sure
miss the yellow chrysanthemums when even they have
faded from sight.

     Linda Piekarski
     NH44 Vision Chair
     lpiekarski@ne.rr.com
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Dear Lions, Lioness Lions, and Leos,

For decades, the global demand for food has increased steadily along with the world’s population. While
food production has become more efficient, the ever-increasing demand for food along with extreme
weather events and conflict have exacerbated the hunger problem. There are nearly one billion people
across the world who experience food insecurity. Without action, the United Nations estimates that nearly
two billion people will be malnourished by the year 2050. The LCIF Hunger Grant Program is designed to
support the infrastructure development and equipment acquisition of Lions’ projects focused on alleviating
hunger. Grants are available to Lions districts in amounts of $10,000 to $100,000. Funds can be used for a
project’s capital needs and select project operational expenses during the start-up period.

As the world’s largest service organization, Lions have a unique opportunity to lead in the fight against
hunger. Lions can help alleviate hunger by supporting school feeding programs. A school feeding program is
any program that provides food to children who regularly attend school. Examples may include school
breakfast, healthy after-school snacks, or sending food home with the student to transfer to the family.
School feeding programs provide both educational and health benefits by increasing school enrollment and
attendance, while reducing hunger at the household level. In addition to school feeding programs, Lions can
support food banks, food pantries, and feeding sites. These organizations play a vital role in distributing
food to families when they need it most.

Project examples include but are not limited to:
• Initiating or expanding of school-based feeding programs
• Supporting the infrastructure needs of food banks, feeding centers, and similar facilities that provide food
to communities on a charitable basis
Typical project expenses may include:
• Construction or expansion of food banks, feeding centers, and food storage facilities
• Construction or expansion of kitchen or dining facilities as part of a school-based feeding program
• Purchase of refrigerators and freezers to store perishable food items
• Kitchen equipment such as stoves and ovens
• Furniture such as chairs and tables for dining rooms and feeding centers
• Vehicles to transport, collect, and deliver food

Please go to https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/grant-types/hunger-grant to learn more about
the LCIF Hunger Grant Program.
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Michael Leahey 
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Please email this form to FVDG/GMT Michael Leahey 
@ Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com
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Michael Leahey 
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 SAVE THE DATE!

Here is an opportunity to be of service to the blind and visually impaired members
of our community - by supporting Future in Sight's Walk for Sight on Saturday May
18, 2024.

I was a volunteer at this event in May 2023 - it was fun and inspiring, and I will be
participating again next year.  I encourage you to consider joining me.  It takes place
at and around the Concord state house.

If you are available to help with the upcoming Walk for Sight on May 18, 2024, please
complete this Contact Form: https://futureinsight.org/walkvolunteer/

The walk kicks off in the morning; your start time depends on your volunteer
position.  You will be informed of where and when to arrive as the date approaches.  
The event wraps up before noon.

Please share this with friends, neighbors, 
co-workers, or family.  All volunteers are 
welcome and appreciated.  They are 
especially grateful for individuals who are 
able stand for a few hours, as one of the 
biggest needs is for safety sidewalk helpers 
to assist along the walk route.

Thank you.
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Milford Lions 
The club has begun a new year by holding their
membership meeting on September 19 with KL
Rob Mikkelsen presiding over 16 plus members
in attendance.

Discussions were had on the next community
supper, where a promotion of a monthly food
cash raffle to the attendees was made, a vision
screening will be held at the Jacques
elementary school on October 25, and the
upcoming Pumpkin Festival which will be held
on October 6th through the 8th.

PDG John Wynne presented his District Lion of
the Year award to Lion Jerry Gutierrez for all his
IT expertise and work during the PDG’s year.
Many thanks extended to him.
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Club Highlights
Keene Lions
The Franklin Elementary School were thrilled to
received the School Survival Kits the Keene
Lions prepared for the educators and support
staff. 
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Goffstown Lions
Our craft fair will be held on 

November 4 & 5, 2023
9a-3p both days

It will be held at the 
Mountain View Middle School

41 Lauren Lane
Goffstown, NH 03045

Admission is $3.00, children 12 and under are
free. We still a few spaces left - my e-mail is
mamckenna204@gmail.com if interested.  

Antrim-Bennington Lions 
Recently installed a new slate of officers for the
23-24 season. One new addition to our club is
the Service Coordinator who will collect and
record members’ service hours. Our goal is to
capture the hours that our members contribute
monthly with the 3.5 hours per member goal in
mind!

Over the summer the club hosted guest
speakers from the Monadnock Collaborative
Chamber of Commerce, Monadnock County
Development Corporation, and Monadnock
Community Hospital. These speakers informed
the members about the growth and
development of business and health services
across our region.
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Our annual social event and silent auction,
“Lions on Monadnock”, was held in August at the
Shattuck Golf Club in Jaffrey, NH. It was a very
successful fundraising event with 70 people in
attendance and over $5,000.00 in revenue
toward our charity work.

In late September the Antrim-Bennington club
supported activities at the Home and Harvest
Festival in Antrim including selling popcorn and
water, hosting a cornhole tournament, and
serving a chicken barbecue at Tenney Farm. All
the proceeds will support our charities.

Current service projects include collecting
eyeglasses, supporting a local children’s
baseball team, and Operations Kidsight eye
scans at local elementary, middle, homeschool
and day care centers. Our members take the
challenge of 3.5 hours of service per month
seriously!

OCTOBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 4
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Enfield-Mascoma Lions 
The Club made a large donation to the family of
a Mascoma Valley Regional High School athlete
to assist with his medical expenses as a result of
an unexpected heart transplant as well as the
continued required medical visits.

Also, the club purchased and installed a
commercial refrigerator to replace the failed
refrigerator in the kitchen of the Enfield
Community Building.

Support to the Enfield Shaker Museum was
provided by the food wagon being available at
two of their evening concerts and the
September 23rd Harvest Festival.

Enfield-Mascoma Lioness Lions 
The Annual Harvest Dinner of Roast Pork and all
the veggies was held on Saturday, September
30th and a delicious meal was enjoyed as well as
many take-out meals including an awesome new
dessert of pumpkin crisp.

The Club was represented as part of the
“Newcomer Picnic” at the Enfield Huse Park on
September 17th and presented Club information
about the benefits of being a Lioness and the
projects each year that benefit the community,
the schools and our seniors.

The Club also renewed their contract with
Adopt-A-Highway for another two years.

Committees are working on several upcoming
events to provide a meal for guests of David’s
House, Frosty’s Craft Fair and the annual
Thanksgiving Pie Sale.

Hinsdale Lions
In September we started our regular meetings
again. We got a tour of the newly-refurbished
and newly-renamed Community Assistance
Department Pantry in the Hinsdale Community
Center. They used a donation from the Hinsdale
Lions Club to update the supplies and make it
easier for those in need to reach out. Word is
getting out and people are using it. There are
also vouchers available for fresh produce and
dairy at local shops. 

Outgoing (outgone?) 
President Tom 
presented Lion Linda
with the Lion of the 
Year award for her 
invaluable help over 
the two years of his 
presidency.
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Chesterfield Club
The Chesterfield Club has been busy with
Kidsight Screenings. We screened 197 students
at the Chesterfield School on September 22nd.
We will be screening kids at the Village
Children’s Center on October 24th. Members
worked at the Winchester Pickel Festival helping
out the Winchester Lions Club. We also helped
support the Alzheimer’s Walk to End Alzheimer’s
and members manned a table and walked in the
event! We had several members man an
information table at the school’s recent Open
House. We are looking forward to DG Toni’s
visitation this month. We are preparing for our
entry into Trunk or Treat again this year which
is always a great day of service for our children
in the community!
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Henniker Lions
Although, the sun is starting to set a bit earlier
these days, the Henniker Lion's community
garden is still growing strong! Two exchange
students from Brunei, attending NEC, have
volunteered to assist us in the garden. They
have not only learned about growing produce
and pollinator gardens, but also about the
importance of ongoing community service, a
core value of being a Lion. 

A few of our club members enjoyed helping out
our fellow Hampton Lions at their annual
Seafood Festival. Many happy and familiar faces
were seen. 

Our first collaboration with the Lucky Moose
Casino was a great success. Our club will be able
to assist even more families, individuals and
community members as a result of this
fundraiser. 

Lastly, we are proud to report that one hundred
and forty pairs of eyeglasses were collected and
delivered this month by lion, Marti Capuco.
Roar!
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Amherst Lions 
Held their 12th Annual Car Show on September
16. Despite the weather predictions, the event
was a great success! Over 20 Lions members
participated in organizing, judging, cooking and
setup and cleanup.

The Club held a Fun Night on September 27 at
Fulchino's Vineyard in Hollis. Many club
members enjoyed an evening of Lions fellowship
and comradery.
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Hillsboro Lions 
Club will conduct a vision screening on
September 29th at the Hillsboro-Deering
elementary school and Washington elementary
school. Donated $200 to “End 68 Hours of
Hunger” program. Donated $50 to the Brain
Injury Association of New Hampshire. Lion Alan
Ager completed his monthly trip to the New
Hampshire Food Bank in Manchester, NH to pick
up and deliver food to the local Hillsboro Food
Pantry. PCC Don Ager and PMCST Meg Ager
attended the USA/Canada Lions Leadership
Forum in Reno, Nevada from September 21-23.
At the conclusion of that event, they attended
the Western States Pin Swap, also in Reno, from
September 24-27.

Peterborough Lions
Were honored to have Second Vice District
Governor Pam Prentiss visit our club to discuss
the goals for the district this year and to install
our officers. New member Ahmed CK Kutty was
inducted into the club. Rob Gillis from
Monadnock Worksource spoke to the club,
discussing the supports offered to
developmentally challenged persons in our area.
We will be having a Spaghetti Supper on October
14. Our Christmas trees have been ordered. The
benches our club has received from Trex were
included as a resource in an article in the local
paper about the downtown rejuvenation project.
A donation was made to the Peterborough Food
Pantry.

Left: Treasurer Michael Reimer, Secretary Arlene
MacArthur, 1 st VP Sandy Williams, 2 nd VP Linda
Guyette, President Deidre McGrath-Fischer,
2ndVDG Pam Prentiss

Marketing and PR Chairperson Cheryl Seifert and
Membership Chair Roland Patten with Pam
Prentiss.

Sponsor Gary Fischer, new Lion Ahmed Kutty,
Membership Chair Roland Patten.
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Bedford Lions Club 
At our September general meeting,
the Bedford Lions Club (BLC)
honored pediatric cancer awareness
month by hosting Sam Collyar, board
member of the Childhood Cancer
Lifeline of NH. Sam gave a heartfelt
presentation and shared the good
work CCL does for families coping
with childhood cancer in New
Hampshire. In addition, we welcomed
Dick and Bonnie St. Jean of the
centenarian Manchester NH Lions
Club. Bonnie is our Zone 1 chair and
she had the privilege of inducting our
two newest members. Welcome to
the Lions family, Danielle and Mary
Evansic!

BLC had fun at the annual Bedford
Fire Department open house on
September 20! Lions Sophie Cutler
and Margie Henrichon, and volunteer
Gerri Garcia were on hand to give
away candy and popcorn, and Lion
Elda Cordero-Goodman performed
vision screening services for 10
children.

Also in September, Lion Elda and Lion
Ernie Henrichon conducted eye
screening for 28 children at Trinity
Early Learning Center in Bedford.
Preparations are underway for rolling
out our 2024 Scholarship program.
We plan to award $2500 scholarships
to two High School seniors who are
Bedford residents. Deadline for
applications is March 31, 2024 and
awards will be presented at our BLC
monthly meeting in May.
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October 6
      Keene's Dinner in the Dark

October 7
       New London Community Breakfast

October 19
      44N Zone 6 Meeting

November 4
       Brookline Penny Sale

November 4 & 5
       Goffstown Craft Fair

November 5
       D44H Cabinet Meeting

November 12
       D44N Cabinet Meeting

December 9
      2nd Annual Lion’s Club Holiday Fair

January 26-28, 2024
       MD44 Midwinter Convention

May 15, 2024 - Save the Date
       Walk for Sight

Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

What has your club been
up to?

Do you have a great service project
and you want to get the word out?

Send articles and fliers to the ROAR!

Please send files in .doc, .jpg or .pdf
format.

I would appreciate any entries you
have as early as possible.

My deadline for entries will be the
27th of each month.

You can contact me at  
d44ntheroar@gmail.com

 

Smyth Bouchard
Editor of the ROAR
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